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The ABFA is the peak body that represents the interests of the majority (by number and 
volume) of the commercial production of Australian farmed Lates calcarifer, referred to in 
Australia as Barramundi. 

The industry is an advocate for increasing seafood consumption in Australia and truth in 
labelling.  ABFA does not seek to limit the import of seafood, just to ensure that there is 
effective labelling so that consumers, including diners, can make informed decisions 
regarding their meal choices.   In 2006 when the Australian New Zealand Food Standards 
Code was amended to require all seafood be labelled by Origin to the point of sale, it 
excluded the food service sector.  This lets dining consumers down by denying them this 
information.  We seek to have the current system extended to include the food service 
sector.  

We believe the ideal situation is for the current Country of Origin Labelling (CoOL) legislation 
to be extended throughout the supply chain, including dining outlets, which would 
therefore include seafood sold for immediate consumption.  The issue of CoOL and its 
misuse, by omission, is of particular concern to the ABFA, the Australian fishing and seafood 
industry, and consumers generally.  This issue is compounded when it involves our Iconic 
species, such as Barramundi.  

This extension of existing legislation will ensure consumers at all purchase points within the 
supply chain have the correct information to allow them to make an informed choice.  This 
allows them to make a decision regarding the level of support they wish to give to the 
Australian commercial fishers and aquaculturists, based on a range of considerations. 

To provide some supporting information in relation to the impacts non-labelling of seafood 
has, recent research undertaken by the ABFA, with the support of the Seafood Collaborative 
Research Centre (CRC), identified the following; 

 Australians consume about 20,000 tonnes of Barramundi each year, but only around
40% is Australian product, (farmed 33% and wild caught 7%), with the balance
imported.

 The name Barramundi has an iconic status in its relationship to Australia, including
indigenous Australians, recreational fishers and, importantly, consumers.

 To Australians, barramundi means Australian, and when purchasing it they believe it
is an Australian product and are prepared pay a premium over imported cheaper
fish.  Without labelling, by omission people are assuming they are buying Australian
fish.

Other research has shown that; 
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